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I visited the Vivekananda Educational Society school in Bangalore and had the great opportunity of interacting with the students and to talk to the administrators and teachers.During my visit, I was accompanied by Mr. M.K. Srinath, our local contact.  Mr. Srinath, in fact was initially responsible to connect Asha for Education with the school. The headmaster and some students warmly greeted us. The headmaster debriefed us on the progress made in the school in the past year in addition to the current goals for the future.

The school has created a very active environmental education program that has the students and teaches excited.. They have thus created a new emphasis on environmental education and specifically pollution issues. 

Before we left the facility, we sat down with the administrators and discussed future projects. The continuation of the Annapoorna program is definitely something that they request Asha to continue to fund in years to come. In addition to this program, they proposed that Asha to partner in developing an environmental education program for the school. Especially after my long talk to the school, both the students and staff thought it imperative for them to take action in their own community.

It was clear that there is a great need for funds to support teachers as the staff fund has become seriously depleted in the recent past and the government funding is not sufficient to support all the teachers. The school administrators pleaded that Asha consider devoting some funds to support the teachers as they are indeed the life line for the school.

